Minutes of the meeting of the Patient Participation Group
Held at Church View Surgery at 6 pm on Tuesday 5 February  2019
Present:
Helen B      (HB)
Shirley C    (SC)
Liz F           (LF)
Fiona G      (FG)
Sian K        (SK)
Carolyn L   (CL)
Georgina S (GS)
The meeting commenced at 5.50 pm
In attendance Emma Rayment (ER) Practice Manager
1.    Apologies
    
    No apologies
2.    Minutes of the previous meeting
    Minutes of the meeting held on 10 January 2019 were read, approved and agreed and signed by HB
3.    Matters arising
    Matters arising will be discussed in the course of the meeting.
4.    Report by ER
    ER thanked the PPG committee for their support. ER reported that Dr Mark Wood had joined the practice at the beginning of January and Dr Northover (previously a locum) is now making regular visits to residental/nursing homes in the area. 
    GS said how beneficial the text message reminders are for  patients, giving them the opportunity of cancelling. A very efficient service. 
Following on from this ER advised that it is hoped that texts will be sent to patients asking them to telephone reception where there is a message for them  i.e. from a Dr.
    SC raised the subject of the email received from Kelly Ross (NHS Northern, Eastern & Western CCG) asking for the latest PPG and practice points of contact.   ER said that she wasn’t sure if PPG is aware of Devon PPG Networks. SC felt that we need to know what is on offer. ER to complete form and keep in contact with LF.  LF to email all Committee members addresses to ER. 
    
5.    Draft letter - SK
    ER confirmed that the draft letter collated by  SK had been approved and will ensure that it appears on the website.
6.    Questionnaire - HB
    SC thanked HB for all the work she has done collecting and collating the information from the survey carried out last year in the waiting room and on line. A number had been completed on line and SC remarked that this should be encouraged.  ER said that she will arrange to get the data published on the website and copies will be located in the waiting room. HB requested that the Doctors have sight of the data before it is made available to patients. HB suggested that the exercise should be repeated in May, however she will make adjustments and bring the questionnaire to a committee meeting for suggestions and approval.  SC noted that she had seen a survey obtained via the NHS/GP reviews and ratings which shows that Church View and Barton surgeries rank in the bottom ten. Dean Cross does not feature. SC said that it will be interesting to compare comments with those obtained by our questionnaire. ER said that a lot of information is obtained from the NHS Choices website. It is from this website that the national media get their information.
7.    Social Prescribing - FG
    FG confirmed that she had emailed ER regarding the possibility of putting together a pack of social prescribers but felt that GS probably had more knowledge regarding this subject.  SC mentioned that Dr Dias had said that rather than a pack, a list of contacts on the desktop would be more useful. GS had mentioned to CF-S re putting information on the desktop. SC pointed out that there is a Community Directory in the Plymouth Chronicle. GS had recently read an article about a Surgery in Frome, Somerset that has introduced Social Prescribing rather then prescribing medication.  Currently in its infancy. ER added that Social Prescribing is strongly being pushed as part of the Primary Care Network. Plymouth on-line directory could be a starting point. GS said it was difficult to find social prescribing within the Plymstock area and if we are to recommend any contacts we will have to thoroughly check the information. 
    SC had learned that St Luke’s Hospice give talks on palliative care and bereavement.  SC had made contact with Andrew Shaw from St Luke’s and also a solicitor with a view to them giving talks either in the waiting room or at the Plymstock Inn.  ER said Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday afternoons could be considered. ER happy for PPG to come up with potential dates also for compassionate training and felt that this would be good training for her team. FG noted that it is basic training and does not replace counselling.   These talks for patients could be advertised on line - Facebook and in the Waiting Room. SC to contact St Luke’s and the solicitor to obtain dates. 
8.    Any other business
    HB was pleased to report that a donation box is to be made by Len (the handyman)  and when this is in place the sale of books in the waiting room can commence. A table for the books will be located by the steps.  Hopefully this will generate money for useful items such as thermometers/finger pulses or anything else the doctors may need for use at the practice.
    SK advised that the Panaroma programme about the state of Primary Care in Plymouth will be in the Spring.  SK announced that she would be standing down from the PPG with immediate effect as she was moving to France.  SC thanked her for all her input to the PPG over the years and the committee wished her well.
9.    Date of next meeting
    It was agreed that PPG meetings in future will be on the first Tuesday of the month and the Constitution be varied accordingly.  The next meeting will therefore take place on Tuesday, 5 March at 6pm at Church View Surgery.
The meeting closed at 7 pm.
